June 21, 2007

07-109

AUTHORITY TO APPLY TO THE STATE BOARD OF

EDUCATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE CERTIFICATE

OF COMPLETION IN MULTIMEDIA: VIDEO

PRODUCTION

PREPARED BY:

Amy Alday-Murray, Curriculum Manager, Curriculum

Support Services

FINANCIAL

RESPONSIBILITY:

Kate Dins, Division Dean, Business, Technology, &

Public Services

APPROVED BY:

Dr. Christine Chairsell, Vice President Academic and

Student Affairs

Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

REPORT:

A new certificate of completion in Video Production was

developed with the intent of replacing the current

certificate as a result of the merger of the Multimedia and Video Production programs. The rationals for the merger

Video Production programs. The rationale for the merger is due to the construction of the new facility for the Multimedia program located in the Moriarty Building on the Cascade campus. The consolidation will allow the College to eliminate duplication of services, better utilize

resources, and simplify marketing strategies.

Additionally, Multimedia course work is embedded in the

certificate resulting in a more comprehensive and thorough course of study. Once approved, the existing

certificate of completion will be eliminated.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the College be authorized to submit an application

to the Oregon State Board of Education for a new

certificate of completion in Video Production.